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REMEMBRANCE DAY 

It is difficult to find something new to say about Remembrance Day.  Maybe that is the 

point.  There is nothing new to say.  All has been said many times before.  The day is too 

important to search for clever new words to express what so many people feel.  We try to 

show our respect for those men and women (and sometimes children too) who, by their 

deeds, showed that they were prepared to die for their mates and through them, the 

country they called home. 

LEST WE FORGET 

In 1998, my brother and I were visiting  London, the place where we grew up.  

Naturally, we decided to see much more of the UK than just London.  During our tour we 

went to beautiful Scotland and of course, we visited Edinburgh Castle.  I noticed that there 

was a War Memorial in the castle and decided to “have a look”.  I found that the Memorial 

was chapel  -  like and filled with remains and relics of battles.  I had intended to take a few 

photographs inside the  memorial, but  the sight of flags and other relics, ragged and badly 

affected in battle, brought to mind that the men who were at those battles were also  

affected.  It was so solemn and mournful, and at the time, I thought that it would be 

almost frivolous to take photographs in such a setting.  Countries as well as Australia 

mourned for their lost sons and daughters. 

I was profoundly moved  by it all; my photographs live in my memory rather than on film.   

                                                                                                                          …..Mike B 

The staff and volunteers of the Fingal Valley Neighbourhood House, along with 

many readers, would like to acknowledge the role that Judy Spilsbury, who passed 

away last week, has played in the life of the Valley and East Coast Voice.  Judy, along 

with the team of volunteers that she lead, produced a continually entertaining and 

informing newspaper, printed in St Marys, reflecting the events of the area with wit 

and humour. 

We offer our deepest condolences to Judy’s family at this sad time. 

Elizabeth, Editor. 
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Editor:  Elizabeth Death 

Email:  valleyvoice@fvnh.org.au 

Phone:  03 6374 2344    Website:  www.valleyvoice.com.au 

Facebook.com/ValleyEastCoastVoice 

PO Box 322  Fingal  Tasmania  7214 

For all account enquiries, please contact: 

valleyvoice@fvnh.org.au 

ADVERTISING RATES  -  2019 

 

Valley and East Coast Voice Inc.  

Advertising rates for all community groups 

Regular articles i.e. news of current activities/events and general  

information will, at the discretion of the Editor, be carried free of 

charge.  Community group announcements up to 5 lines or business 

card size are free, anything larger will be charged at 50% of current 

rates. The decision regarding whether or not an article attracts  

advertising fees is the Editor’s. Groups will be advised of any cost  

before going to print. 

Private community announcements/private classifieds are free for 

one issue.   

Annual posted subscriptions are $69 and annual online subscriptions 

are $20.   

Articles for publication may be left at the St Marys Pharmacy, posted 
or emailed.   

We do not accept responsibility for the accuracy of information  

provided by contributors.  

For online advertising or any other advertising queries, please  

contact the editor. 

valleyvoice@fvnh.org.au 

03 6374 2344  

PO Box 322  Fingal  Tasmania  7214  

24 HOUR EMERGENCY CONTACT NUMBERS 

Abuse & Assault Services 1800 737 732 

Ambulance, Fire & Police  000 

Crime Stoppers  1800 333 000  

Digital Mobile Phone Emergency Service 112 

Poisons Information 13 1126 

SES:  Flood & Storm  emergencies 13 2500 

TasNetworks 13 2004 

TasWater  13 6992 

Business Card Size ads $15 

Intermediate ads $18 

1/4 Page ads $25 

1/2 Page ads $40 

Full Page ads $60 

Permanent Classified ads $20p.a 

Opinions in any letters published are not 

necessarily those of the Editor and committee, or 

volunteer staff.  

Our pages remain open to fair and honest criticism 

so that, on all questions, both sides may be 

presented, but any submissions containing 

personal attacks/libel/slander will not be 

accepted.  

Kindly do not attack the Editor, the paper or the 

authors of previous articles.  

All articles for submission, including letter to the 

Editor, must bear the author ’s full name, town of 

residence, address and phone number.  The 

address and phone number will not be published 

but are for verification purposes only.  Letter 

writers will be given the chance to respond over a 

suitable period of time.   

Subjects may be closed at the Editor ’s discretion.  

Please make sure of your facts. Do not write 

submissions just to let off steam.   

Articles most commonly published are those 

relating to current community issues.  

Keep articles short, simple and to the point.  

Letters are restricted to 300 words or fewer.  

The Editor reserves the right to edit any 

submission for grammar, spelling or reduction in 

size where necessary.   

The Valley and East Coast Voice Inc. reserves the 

right at all times, without notice, to update, 

change or amend our guidelines. All information is 

correct at time of printing.  Whilst we value and 

welcome community input, the Valley and East 

Coast Voice Inc. does not provide specific 

feedback regarding any decision made not to 

publish a submission.  

MEALS ON WHEELS ROSTER 

The fortnightly “Meals On Wheels” roster will 

not be published for the remainder of 2019. 

The Valley and East Coast Voice would like to 

acknowledge the hard work that Val Spencer 

has invested in the roster over the years, and 

on behalf of the recipients, say, “Thank you 

very much, Val.” 

mailto:valleyvoice@fvnh.org.au
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A B C 

 

Nick Langoulant, Quizmaster Adam Norris 

and Angus, the adjudicator, at St Marys. 
The 10 teams at St Marys with their 

thinking caps on. 

At St Helens, 12 teams enjoyed the challenge 

of finding the right answer.   
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WHY IS THERE AN HONOUR ROLL? 

There have been many wars over the ages that have 

decimated populations.  Some have lasted decades, even 

centuries, but none sticks in the mind quite so thoroughly 

as the First World War.  It was a war so brutal, so savage, 

and so unlike those others in living memory at that time, 

that it has left an indelible imprint on our society.  

Australia was tied to English foreign policy, and so, when 

England declared war on Germany in August 1914, a 

contingent of soldiers was sent to Europe to reinforce and 

support the British effort.  Tasmanian men answered the 

call to arms, confident that the war would be short lived.  

They were wrong.  The huge number of casualties, often as 

much as 50% in each battle, meant that the original state 

quota of 1,000 was quadrupled.  Casualty lists were 

shockingly long.  There were so many men lost that it was 

decided to create a central remembrance site for each 

community, to acknowledge the contribution of the men 

who served in our armed forces.  The fact that many thousands of men died overseas also meant that 

there were no graves for the families to commemorate their passing, so the memorials had a double 

purpose.  Some memorials also included the planting of avenues of trees, the biggest of which was in 

Ballarat.   

In the Fingal Valley Neighbourhood House there is also a beautiful framed list commemorating all those 

who enlisted from Mangana Public School.  Some of those names are also on the Fingal Valley Honour 

Roll.  The picture above is of the timber Fingal Honour Roll that commemorates soldiers who were killed 

in action, or died as a result of their service in the First World War, and who lived in the Fingal area.  It is 

beautifully made of Tasmanian timbers and the names are written in gold lettering.  It resided for many 

years in the St. Peters Anglican church in Fingal.  It was “unveiled” by the Archdeacon, the Venerable A.H. 

Beresford, and the Reverend W Earle, at a well-attended church service in St. Peters Anglican Church, on 

the 12th December 1920. Two beautiful stained glass windows, in memoriam for family members lost in 

the War were also dedicated at the same service. (Examiner 14th December 1920). The names of the 

community members who built the Honour Roll are not mentioned, nor are they on the back of the 

board.  It has been suggested that this is the Parish Honour Roll, honouring those who  were members  of 

the congregation of  St Peters Church.   If anyone has any information about either of these points, we 

would love to hear from you. 

There are the names of 86 men on the board of many different ages.  Richard Barwick was 36 years old.  

Alan Parker was 24 years old.  Bert Baker was 21 and was killed in action on 4th July 1918.  There are the 

men of whole families recorded, for example, the Treweek brothers.  Albert, 28 years old, Frederick, 26 

years old and David, 22 years old, all enlisted.  Their mother lived in Mathinna, and must have been one 

of the lucky ones to see all of her family come home in 1919.  Others weren’t so lucky.   

Robert McDougall was 18 years old, Charles Russell was 19 years old.  All these details are on their 

enlistment documents.  One recruit had to have his father’s permission to enlist. 
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Francis Herbert Williams was a brave man.  He was 22 years old when he enlisted in December 1914, and 

his records indicate that he very quickly showed leadership, because he was an acting corporal the 

following April, and a lance corporal in 1917.  He became a trainer and was given two stints at teaching 

others the skills that he had acquired.  The massive numbers of casualties forced him back onto the 

battleground where he was severely wounded.  He was awarded the Military Medal twice for 

conspicuous bravery.  The first time was on 3rd July 1917.  In 1918 he was severely wounded in action, but 

his outstanding bravery meant that he was awarded a bar to the Military Medal, one of very few awarded 

in the War.  

Other men, like Cyril Yates, enlisted, but were not able to go to take part on the battlefield. Their service 

was none the less valuable, supporting their fellow soldiers with work that needed to be done here in 

Australia.   

The men who enlisted were looking for adventure, a regular 

wage, and had a measure of patriotism as well.  They found 

treacherous and staggeringly difficult conditions, and the struggle 

to survive each day was very real.  Coming back to Australia was 

also a major challenge to these returned soldiers.  Tracts of land 

were set aside as small farms, and there are records of some of 

these men doing quite well.  Others had little success, and the 

drought of 1920 did not help matters. 

I would like to mention also that it was not only 

men who served their country in the First World 

War.  There were many army nurses who also did 

their duty.  Largely forgotten by history, these 

nurses received many awards, and undoubtedly 

saved many lives.  While this Honour Roll only 

records the men who fought in the First World 

War, there have been many others since.   

Our men and women are still overseas, serving our 

country today in many fields.   

At 11am on the 11th November, stop for a minute 

of silence, to acknowledge their sacrifice, and their 

work to ensure that we have the freedoms and 

privileges that we enjoy today. 

Written by Marilyn Statham,  Fingal History Group 

Windows like this one were dedicated to the memory of 

many of those who went to war and didn’t return, or who 

died later of their injuries.  When the sun shines through 

them, they almost glow, with the colours shining so brightly 

that you can imagine their eager faces, excited at the 

thought of going off to do their duty to King and country. 
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The Say by the “Cage Rattler” 

A few weeks ago, I nearly wrote about this topic again that I'd mentioned a good while ago, but then chose another 

subject. Now might be the time to put it out there again, though.   

In the Fingal Valley and East Coast precincts of our Municipality, we are surrounded by some amazing bushwalking 

areas, scenic places and such things, but visitors probably are not as well versed in them as they could be.  Maybe 

there's even a fair few locals who aren't either, come to think of it .   

I have no idea where to begin on this, but whether it's walking, cycling, climbing, abseiling or even base jumping for 

the real lunatics, all this is done, but most likely could and should be advertised better.  Look at Derby, 

Maydena, soon St Helens and actually several more mountain bike destinations around Tassie, that have made this 

State one of the most visited off-road bike places anywhere.  That's not to mention the beaut sealed roads that are 

also a great cycling mecca, of course.  

Right within close range of my town there is St Patricks Head and South Sister Lookout that could be more utilized 

and visited, for walkers and photographers.  Even North Sister has had, at one time or another, a trail to access.  

Then there's Bare Rock near Fingal that, via the land owner’s permission I believe, can be accessed for climbing/

abseiling, and there is or was Meadstone Falls walks, Mathinna Falls and numerous other places that some of us 

enjoy, that may or may not be in the mix.  

Maybe it's time that we start thinking about our region, especially the Fingal Valley, as a destination to come and 

enjoy doing things in, not as a pass-through point to the East Coast.  Maybe it's time to get a few of us to talk about 

this and investigate.  

Places like Derby have come a long way, and there are new opportunities opening up all the time, and while we 

may not see mountain biking as our opportunity, great bushwalks/hiking, climbing, maybe even four-wheel driving 

or trail bike riding in appropriate locations might one day be our opportunity.  

I'd love to see a few replies to this and to get your thoughts and experiences on this topic, and to see if there is 

merit at all to pursue further ideas.  Who knows, there might even be some business possibilities for some over 

time.  Wouldn't that be great?  

C'mon  .. What do you think ?    

Reon and Wendy and all members of the Woodcraft Guild send  

our heartfelt condolences to the Spilsbury family for the sad loss of  

Judy. 

Time is too slow for those who wait 

Too swift for those who fear 

Too long for those who grieve 

Too short for those who rejoice 

But to those who love time is eternity 

  

Henry Van Dyke 
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Old Codgers Meeting 
St Helens Books and Coffee, are offering men over 50 
the chance to call in, enjoy a hot cuppa, play some cards, 
chess or just meet some new blokes. Held from  2.00-
4.00pm.  15 Pendrigh Place, St Helens. 

Cost: $1.00 per cuppa.  

 

AA 
Wednesday night, Anglican Church Hall, 

Cecilia Street, St Helens @ 7.00 pm. 

Friday night, Anglican Church Hall, Main Road 

St Marys @ 7.00 pm. 

 

 
St Marys Monthly Market 
9.00 am - 1.00 pm, first Saturday of every month at  
St Marys Town Hall. Local handmade crafts,  
fresh produce and preloved bargains.  
Ph Megan, 0418 881 315. 
 

 

 
 

St Helens Markets 
Held every Saturday in the St Helens town centre from 
8.00 am - 1.00 pm. New stall holders welcome, phone 
0475 844 481. 

 
The Combined Probus Club  
of Scamander  
Join us in fellowship, friendship and fun. 
Meetings held 4th Wednesday of each month.  
Guest Speakers.  
Bus trips. Visit local attractions.  
Time: 10.00 am. Where: Scamander Beach Hotel        
Contact: Marj Aulich  0473 238 077  

or Val Spencer 0437 397 219 . 

 

 

Eastcoast RC Flyers 
Remote control flying every Sunday at  

145 Reids Road Priory (St Helens), from 9.00 am.  

Visitors welcome.  Phone Paul on 6372 2529. 
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St Marys Op Shop 

Situated directly behind the Town Hall,  

plenty of parking available. 

Opening hours  

from 7th October 2019  

until 5th April 

2020 

Monday - Friday 

9:00am - 4:00pm 

Every Saturday 

9:00am - 1:00pm 

Phone: 6372 2889 

If Esmerelda (our armless mannequin) is in the 

carpark then the shop is OPEN.  

 

CONTRACT BRIDGE 

If anyone wants to play 

bridge in St Marys,  

or learn to play bridge, please phone  

Jack Foreman  on 0484 675 044. 

 

St Marys Hospital Auxiliary A G M  

will be held on the 11th November 2019 at 2pm. 

Place;  Community room at St Marys Hospital. 

All present, past & prospective new members welcome. 

A general meeting to follow. 

Kevin Faulkner, Secretary. 

LOCAL PAYS BACK BIG TIME. 
Break O’Day Community Triathlon – 14 weeks to go!             

                                      
Imagine my surprise earlier this year when I received a phone call from Luke Faulkner.  I hadn't seen Luke 
since teaching him at the St. Marys District School in the 1990s.  
Luke was a terrific person to work with, being highly motivated, skilled and thoughtful.  As a sportsperson 
he excelled especially at footy.  Bainy (David Bain - PE Teacher at St. Marys in Luke’s time) and I, often 
reflect on his ability and attitude.  
 
Luke rang me about our Break O'Day Community Triathlon,  saying he had heard  good things about the 
event and asked if he could help out, as he had received tremendous support with his sporting 
endeavours at school and wanted to give something back.  
Obviously this was accepted gratefully and when Luke mentioned he could entice a celebrity guest to the 
Triathlon it was game on.  Given Luke owns a Sports Company (LRF Sport Pty Ltd), I wondered who he 
had. 
CRAIG  MOTTRAM - “No way,” I thought.  “Yes”, said Luke. 
Readers, sensational Craig Mottram is coming to our Triathlon, on February 9th 2020.  He is a four time 
Olympian and arguably Australia's greatest ever middle/long distance runner.  Look him up on Google and 
marvel at his achievements.  
 
Watch this space for more updates, and thanks, Luke and Craig. 
 
Barry Le Fevre. 
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Libraries  

Fingal Fingal Valley Neighbourhood House,  Talbot Street   Ph  6374 2344   

Mon, Wed & Fri 9am - 3pm Tue & Thurs 9am - 12pm  Adult’s and children’s books, magazines, DVDs. 

UNITING CHURCH 

SERVICE TIMES 

FINGAL 

1st and 3rd Sunday of month—9.30 am 

2nd and 4th Sunday of month—11.15 am 

Service times are also on notice board at front of church. 

Phone 6374 2157 

ANGLICAN CHURCH  

SERVICE TIMES  

contact  6376 1144 

St Helens 

St Paul’s:    9.30am  every Sunday 

58 Cecilia Street, St Helens 

On 5th Sundays;  combined service with Uniting 
Church & Christian Fellowship 

St Marys 

 Holy Trinity:   9.30am cuppa, 10.00am  every Sun-
day 

13 Main Street, St Marys 

Pyengana 

 St Michael & All Angels:  7.30pm   4th Sundays  
only 

28007 Tasman Highway, Pyengana  

 

Harris Funerals 
St Helens, Bicheno & Fingal Valley 

We are here when you need us. 

Burial or cremation, traditional or  

unique funeral services available. 

Office & Chapel:  

46 Tully Street St Helens 

6376 1153 ~ 0418 133 420 
tamara@harrisfunerals.com.au 

Member of the  

Australian Funeral Directors Association 

tel:0363742222
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ST MARYS SPORTS CENTRE NEWS       

 By: Vollen Tier 

Hey, it’s great to be back again after a short interlude, talking about all things at the Centre and much 

more. Cheers goes to the VV team for letting us go to print again. 

Firstly to what’s coming up, there will be a crib night on Friday the 15th of November commencing at 

6:30pm, cost $10 per player which includes a light supper and some great cash prizes for the winners. 

These have been fantastic events in the past, well supported and some spirited cards being played, so 

if you are interested in a great evening, come along. 

On Saturday the 23rd of November there will be an R-rated Trivia Night, commencing at 6:00pm, tables 

of 6-8 or just rock up and we will find a spot for you, most fun you can have sitting down. Cost again 

just $10 per player and supper supplied and great prizes up for grabs. Hosted by the usual suspects 

Macca and Blackie, a fun night is guaranteed. 

Golf: YES EVERYONE, THE COURSE IS STILL OPEN AND GOLF IS BEING PLAYED. Come and have a hit on 

Sundays at 11am, leisurely 9 hole only, so no stress. All welcome from experienced to those just 

wanting to have a hit and learn. Our intrepid few players would like to see some new faces and hear 

some new jokes. As I always say, there’s only one thing worse that 9 holes of golf and that’s 18 holes. 

Bowls: Yes the season is underway again, first game against Scamander at home ended in a narrow loss 

by just 2 shots over all, great first up effort. A fortnight ago we travelled to Swansea and had a game of 

water polo instead, just managing to get 16 ends in which constituted a game, but unfortunately going 

down by 16 shots. Saturday the 9th November, at home to Bicheno and playing for the Madsen Shield, 

and the following week away to Scamander. 

Anyone interested in learning and playing the game, are quite welcome to come along on Thursdays 

after 4pm for a roll, barefoot if you like, and plenty of gear at the club for you to use, as well as the bar 

facilities.  

We have just conducted our Melbourne Cup Sweep draw, so good luck to those who entered, and may 

your horse run faster that your luck running out. Quick thanks to Jeff, Maxine and Tamatha for the 

wonderful afternoon spread. 

Also a great thank you to the volunteer crew who are looking after the course and bowls green, what a 

great job you are all doing. 

Until next time, great hitting and rolling to you all.  

The Sun Coast Spinners next meet at 

Avoca on 19 November, 2019. All 

welcome.  Please phone Jacinta on (03) 

6384 2355 for directions. 

Some of the handiwork completed  by 

Evelyn Hoogland, who was a complete 

novice when she first joined the group, 

and is now turning her home spun wool 

into lovely hand - woven heirlooms.   
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Who is this “LCLC” and what do they do? 

You have probably noticed notices each issue from “LCLC”,  telling you about an information day which is 

happening soon.  So who are LCLC, and what do they do? 

Launceston Community Legal Centre (LCLC) is our local free visiting legal service.  They are not Legal Aid. 

The LCLC solicitors can give legal advice on a wide range of legal issues not including Criminal Law.  

The idea behind the Commonwealth-funded Community Legal Centres, is to provide one-on-one free 

legal advice to vulnerable members of the community. They also work with communities to increase the 

level of knowledge about when the law may impact on someone’s life, and what to do about it ,so that it 

doesn’t end up in unnecessary cost and stress. There are several ways they go about doing this. 

In Fingal we have LCLC trained local Legal Literacy Volunteers (LLVs). The Volunteers are not lawyers and 

do not give legal advice. Volunteers have the time and expertise to fill out forms, read documents, give 

information and, if necessary, refer people to one of the LCLC solicitors.  

All LCLC services are free of charge. All LCLC staff and Volunteers are required to maintain absolute 

confidentiality for every client they see. This means if they see you outside a “Legal Literacy” 

appointment, they will not acknowledge they have ever seen you as a client. It also means that this is 

probably why you have never heard of them! 

From time to time, LCLC will organise “Community Legal Education” or other talks, in response to issues 

which seem to be topical in the community. These talks are designed to give everyone an introduction to 

important areas of law we all need to know a bit about.  Working with LCLC, Fingal Valley 

Neighbourhood House has organised several talks to happen on the same day, Monday  18th of 

November at the House under the umbrella of “Life is Short …Be prepared!” 

The program is:- 

10am The LCLC solicitor will give a talk on “Wills, Powers of Attorney and Enduring Guardianship”. This is 

a surprisingly interesting area and it is worth coming along to watch myths being blown away and facts 

being presented. 

11.30am The Financial Information Service Officer from Department of Human Services will give a talk 

on retirement income considerations.  

 How does the pension income and asset test work?  

 What, if any, changes has the Government made to the rules lately? 

 How do I go about making a claim? And lots, lots more. 

1.30pm Palliative Care Tasmania will give a talk on “Advanced Care Planning and What Exactly is 

Palliative Care”.  This talk is designed to give everyone the tools to stay in control of their lives to the 

end.  

The day is full of information you are not likely to get in one place on one day again. Everyone in the 

Valley is invited to join LCLC and put names and faces to these valuable local and visiting services on the 

18th. Morning tea will be provided.   You don’t have to attend all sessions, just come to the ones that you 

want to know more about. 

Please let Shirley at Fingal Valley Neighbourhood House on 6374 2344 know if you can come, so that she 

can make sure there are enough chairs!  
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     Ozikleeen 

BLOCKED EARS? 

Specialist Clinicians—Gentle—No syringing—All ages 

MICRO-SUCTION 

WAX REMOVAL CLINIC 

Comfort Clean Ear provides specialist ear cleaning 

using dry and gentle micro-suction. No water, no 

dangerous syringing. Your ears are in good hands 

at Comfort Clean Ear.  

Feel the relief.  Hear the relief. 

Visiting Ochre Medical Centre,  

St Helens 

on 7th January, 2020. 

Phone 1300 380 060 

Comfort Clean Ear 

Micro-suction wax removal clinic 

Home Visits are available on request! 
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Johns Family Charity Golf Day Supporting  Suicide Prevention Au 
      

This great day of golf is to raise money for Suicide Prevention Australia.                            
                  It is a 3-person Ambrose  

 
Cost $20 per person                                                                                                          

   Come along for a day of great golf, and help raise funds. 

Saturday November 30th 2019 

10am for 10.30 start    

 WHO IS COTA? 

COTA Tasmania has represented older Tasmanians for over 

60 years.  While individual issues may have changed over 

time, the determination and commitment of COTA to make 

sure that the voices of older Tasmanians are heard has not. 

COTA Tasmania is governed by an elected board of directors 

who are supported by dedicated staff and volunteers. 

Together, we strive to make sure that the contributions of 

older people are proudly recognised and acknowledged in 

Tasmania. 

Their values include: 

 To respect and value the contribution and lived 

experience of Australians as they age, and support each 

person’s right to make choices and to participate in their 

community. 

 To value the great diversity that characterises 

Australians of all age, and are committed to genuine 

exchange and engagement with all older people in 

Australia. 

 To communicate and work collaboratively with older 

people, with each other ,with our partners, and with the 

Australian community, to achieve the vision and mission of 

COTA. 

 To operate accountably, ethically, honestly and 

openly, and strive for excellence in all our interactions. 

They provide a rang of aged care information and support services for individuals, families, groups and service providers.  

They can talk to you about the different options, and help you to access the services you need.  COTA is happy to speak 

one-on-one, in small groups, at meetings, and hold information sessions such as the one held recently at the Fingal 

Valley Neighbourhood House in Fingal.   

COTA Tasmania is funded by the Tasmanian Government to provide a range of elder abuse prevention programs, 

including Information Sessions for staff and volunteers who work with older people, and Peer Education for the 

community.  

They are also rolling-out across the state the “Strength for Life” program, which aims to improve health outcomes, 

fitness and quality of life for older people through strength and balance training.  This service will be available to 

everyone aged 50 or older, and 40 or older for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islanders. 

COTA Tasmania is located at ‘Westella’,  181 Elizabeth Street, Hobart, and can be contacted by phone, on (03) 6231 

3265, or by email at: admin@cotatas.org.au.  They also have a  website: www.cotatas.org.au. 

https://www.cotatas.org.au/programs/elder-abuse-prevention/elder-abuse-prevention-stragey/
mailto:admin@cotatas.org.au
https://www.cotatas.org.au/
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A FULL SERVICE SUPERMARKET  
WITH EXTENDED RANGES IN GROCERY, DAIRY, FREEZER, AND GENERAL MERCHANDISE 

LARGE DELICATESSEN, SEAFOOD, MEAT, AND FRUIT & VEGETABLE DEPARTMENTS 
 

 HILLYS FAMOUS BBQ CHICKENS   
 COOKIES FRIED CHICKEN BURGERS, POPPETTES AND WRAPS 
 MADE-INSTORE PIZZAS 
 HUGE VEGAN AND GLUTEN-FREE RANGE, ALL CLEARLY TICKETED 
 FREE PIECE OF FRUIT FOR THE KIDS 
  WINTER APPAREL, TOYS AND HARDWARE 
 100’S OF EXTRA SPECIALS EACH WEEK 
 

BEST PRICES ON BULK DOG FOOD AND BIRDSEEDS 
SENIOR DISCOUNT WEDNESDAY   CARRY-TO-CAR SERVICE  

HILLYS REWARDS CARD-SAVE POINTS DURING THE YEAR TO PAY FOR XMAS GROCERIES 
OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 

HILLYS FOR GREAT SERVICE AND LOWEST PRICES ON ALL YOUR SHOPPING NEEDS. 
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St Marys Newsagency 

3 Story Street, St Marys.   

Phone  6372 2143 

Monday– Friday        6.00am – 5.00pm 

Saturday      7.00am – 4.00pm 

Sunday      7.00am – 3.00pm 

Newspapers, magazines, stationery, toys, gifts, cards and much, much more! 

Check out all our new gift lines….. 

“SPRING HAS SPRUNG"  COME ON IN A CHECK OUT OUR RANGE OF GARDENING SUPPLIES AND  

SEEDLINGS.  25L Potting Mix……$9.95 

OUR HARDWARE RANGE IS CONTINUALLY EXPANDING.  

Tools, tape, nails and screws, plumbing supplies… 

CAMPING GEAR 

Tent pegs, rope, tarpaulins, kettles…. 

15% off all Rod and Reel Combos 

10% off all other fishing gear and tackle 

FOR THE MONTH OF NOVEMBER 

          (THIS BUSINESS IS FOR SALE.  ENQUIRIES TO 0419 038 271)  
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“BATTERY OF THE NATION” SHOWCASES TASMANIA’S NATURAL ELECTRICTY ASSETS 

TASMANIA TO CONTINUE BEING LOWEST CARBON-EMMISION STATE. 

Renewable energy is perhaps Tasmania’s greatest economic opportunity for the next decade, with our “Battery of the Nation” 

pumped hydro plans, new wind farm projects and now a bigger second interconnector set to create thousands of jobs  and 

billions in investment for Tasmania over the coming years. 

Tasmania has what the rest of the country needs, and “Battery of the Nation” represents one of the most reliable and cost-

competitive solutions for meeting Australia’s demand for affordable, reliable and clean energy.   We will provide the nation not 

just renewable energy, but the most cost-competitive storage options in Australia, through our pumped hydro projects, 

meaning we can supply renewable energy even when the wind isn’t blowing and the sun’s not shining.   The now larger 1,500 

megawatt interconnector will unlock Tasmania’s full renewable energy potential, which according to the latest independent 

economic modelling for Project Marinus, estimates up to $6.5 billion will be injected into the Tasmanian economy and create 

2,400 jobs over the future years to come. 

While the new interconnector will deliver huge financial and employment benefits to Tasmania, it will also help Australia’s 

transition to a low emissions future, by providing clean, readily dispatchable renewable energy.  

The Tasmanian government is committed to ensuring that Tasmanians only pay their fair share for what is strategic national 

infrastructure benefiting the nation.  This is nation building, and both State and Federal governments are working together to 

grab this enormous opportunity for Tasmania with both hands.  Importantly, Tasmanians come first, with our “Tasmania First” 

energy policy.  We are focused on delivering Tasmanian residents and businesses the lowest regulated electricity prices in the 

nation, and being 100 per cent self-sufficient in renewables by 2022, and we are on track.  “Battery of the Nation” will make 

Tasmania, the engine room of Australia. It’s about utilising our significant natural advantages – producing an abundance of 

renewable energy for our state and beyond, whilst placing downward pressure on Tasmanian prices, as we sell surplus power 

to the mainland, delivering a revenue stream to invest in our state and essential services – for all Tasmanians.   

Practically on the ground, delivering “Battery of the Nation” will mean building more wind farms, more infrastructure and 

more pumped hydro capacity.  This means jobs, thousands of new Tasmania jobs. These projects will create jobs in design, 

engineering, project management, civil construction, electrical and mechanical trade skills, and transport, and so on 

throughout the Tasmanian supply chain.  It means kids will be trained and given real job opportunities in their local area, 

rather than leaving to seek opportunities elsewhere. Our regional towns will experience an influx of people into the area, 

buying houses, spending  money in the local shops, pubs and business, supporting the local sporting teams and community 

organisations.  

Tasmania’s credentials as a leader in the production of affordable, reliable and clean renewable energy will also catch the 

attention of business across the country and internationally, particularly in manufacturing and mineral processing, leading to 

more local business investment, more jobs and more community benefits.   To ensure Tasmanians benefit from these new 

jobs, we are working with the Australian Government, who have committed $17 million to provide fee-free training in priority 

skills for Tasmanians, to ensure we have the highly skilled workforce to build and maintain pumped hydro to realise our 

renewable energy opportunities.  We are focused on ensuring Tasmanians have the skills to be job-ready when the 

employment opportunities arrive. 

“Battery of the Nation” will also help establish Tasmania as a global leader in tackling climate change. Tasmania was the first 

state in this country to reach zero net emissions in 2016. Tasmania has the lowest per capita emissions of all states and 

territories and one of the lowest emitters of carbon dioxide on the planet.  Tasmania’s up-sized interconnector and energy 

investments will deliver up to 45 million tonnes of CO2 equivalent reduction in emissions by 2050.  

This hasn’t happened by accident. We have a climate action policy and strategies to 

deliver practical measures to support business and households to improve efficiencies 

and reduce emissions, an action plan that was delivered by this Government.  

The Hodgman majority Liberal Government’s number one priority is to create jobs, 

grow the economy and protect the Tasmanian way of life. We have a plan to achieve 

this and it’s clear that plan is working. 

Guy Barnett, Minister for Energy. 
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Crossword  51.20 



The Valley and East Coast Voice 51.20 7th November 2019 

22 

  

 

Floor Mats—made from recycled plastic 

Practical—Indoor/outdoor—Mould free  

Hose wash—Contemporary—Casual 

Looks like straw mat—Bright colours 

Indigenous and other designs  

Durable & Portable 

Hard wearing indoor or roll/fold up for 

camping or picnics. 

Priced from $40                                                            

Phone 0474 767 861  -  Scamander 

PAIN? LACK OF ENERGY? ALLERGIES? 

I can help with this and more, using  

Kinesiology, Reset, Reiki and Access Barsâ. 

Bicheno, Mondays; Fingal, Tuesdays;   

St Marys, Thursdays. 

Ph  Bree on 0450 068 328 

 

Work Wanted!  

I am a qualified and experienced Landscape Gardener.  

I have a Certificate III in Horticulture and  

am available to work in the area. 

For more information call Mark on 

0457 168 521 

Moo Poo   

See Normie 

6372 2380 

 

 

 

223 Invermay Road, INVERMAY  Ph 03 6326 5722  www.pellows.com.au 

Pellows Saws and Mowers stock a wide range of 

domestic supplies for all your home gardening 

needs. including field-proven brands such as Toro, 

Echo, Bushranger, Rover, Masport, Archer, 

Redgum, Rato, and Kohler. 

Pellows Saws and Mowers is Tasmania’s sole distributor of Toro Commercial products. 

Pellows Saws and Mowers is a family-run Tasmanian business that has been operating for 50 years. 

We employ professionally trained staff who offer qualified advice in helping you purchase the 

right equipment for your needs. 

 

We employ qualified mechanical staff and on-

site servicing and repairs for all brands of domestic and commercial mowing and small engine gar-

dening equipment. We also offer a pick-up and delivery service for in-store purchases and work-

shop repairs to the East coast.   
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CLEAN CRACK      

LAUNDROMAT 

Coin Operated  

Washers and        

Dryers 

Open 7 Days 

32 Main St 

 St Marys 

OPENING HOURS,                        

APPROXIMATELY 

SAME AS COACH 

HOUSE RESTAURANT 
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 ROAD CLOSURE AT START OF  

ROGAINING CHAMPIONSHIP 

On  Saturday November 9th  2019, there will be a 10-

minute road closure from 11:00 am, for the start of the 

Australasian Rogaining Championships, when a large 

number of walkers/runners will be on the road.  

The closure will be on Binalong Bay Road, at the Moulting 

Bay campground intersection.  

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me 

on 0414 297 487. 

Paul Tuft, 

Event Organiser, 

Rogaining Tasmania. 

CAMPERS URGED TO TAKE CARE WITH FIRES AT CAMPSITES 
AS RESTRICTIONS REMAIN IN PLACE 

 
Restrictions on campfires, pot fires and other solid fuel stoves are now in place at identified Parks and 
Wildlife Service (PWS) campgrounds around the State to help reduce the risk of bushfires. These 
restrictions are important to help protect visitors and 
the community. Refer to the attached map for the 
areas affected. 
In the current dry conditions, campfires can easily 
escape, spread rapidly, are difficult to control and 
threaten people in campgrounds and nearby 
communities. 
Restrictions have also been imposed on the use of 
pot fires as sparks, embers and disposal of ash from 
pot fires can also provide an ignition source.  
Gas stoves and gas barbecues will be permitted. 
 
The seasonal campfire restrictions apply to: 
All coastal reserves from Bellingham to Bridport, the 
north east coastal strip from Waterhouse 
Conservation Area to Mt William National Park, Snaky 
Creek and Tooms Lake Conservation Areas, and Maria 
Island National Park . 
All other national parks and reserves in the Break 
O’Day, Glamorgan – Spring Bay, Sorell and Tasman 
Municipalities. 
Further areas may be added if the fire risk in those 
areas escalates over spring and early summer. 

Information on the locations affected by restrictions 
are available on the PWS website at 
www.parks.tas.gov.au  

http://www.parks.tas.gov.au
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.  Get In2 Gear Learner Driver Mentor Program is looking for Mentors . 

Do you remember when you were learning to drive?  All the jerky starts, the constant reminders to slow down or 

speed up, the near misses as you took the corner too fast, and the relief on your parents’ faces when you got home 

safely? 

The State government has started a new campaign aimed at improving the safety of newly licensed drivers.  It’s 

called “Quality Time”, and is built on the premise that learner drivers, and new licence holders, need MORE 

PRACTICE, MORE CONDITIONS, MORE OFTEN, to help them be better motorist. 

“More Practice” means that learner drivers need as much supervised driving practice as possible.  This builds 

experience, and allows them to get the skills they need to make safer decisions on the road, and be safer drivers.  

The evidence is that 80 to 120 hours of practice driving reduces a learner driver’s risk of a crash when they start 

driving solo. 

“More Conditions” refers to the different road states and weather conditions we experience as we drive.  Gravel 

roads, road works, driving at night, rural traffic and city traffic all carry different requirements for safe driving, and 

the more experience learner drivers have while they are supervised, the better they will be at handling them after 

they gain their drivers’ licence.  Trucks make up a large number of vehicles on the road, and the skills needed to 

drive safely behind and in front of them are vital for avoiding accidents involving heavy vehicles.  

“More  Often” means that the learner sees how the time of day, and the day of the week affect the driving 

conditions in different area in different ways.  The time of year also is an important factor, with more interstate 

and foreign drivers being common in the tourist season.  Farm equipment are a risk factor in rural areas, with 

seasonal road use a part of country life. 

There are 15 short videos that capture the challenge - and the humour  -  learner drivers and their instructors 

experience when learning to drive and being a supervisor. 

Check them out at: http://www.rsac.tas.gov.au.  

If you are interested in becoming a valued Learner Driver Mentor, contact Erica Lowry, at 

Erica.Lowry@bodc.tas.gov.au 
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Hospital 
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FOR SALE 

2001 Holden Rodeo LX Twin Cab Ute 6 Cylinder  Manual,

 Air Conditioning, Tow Bar,   

  Tonneau Cover, Very Good Condition  

Registered until May 2020 

$4,000.00 

Ph: 63741044 
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Pharmacist in store  

Monday to Friday 

Main Street St Marys 

Ph 6372 2844 

Kodak prints from 45¢ 

Ear piercing $27   

includes earrings 

and solution with 

qualified staff Bec, 

Sally and Maddy.  

St Marys Bakery 

Ph: 6372 2490 

Fresh bread, 

rolls & buns, 

pies, pasties, 

cakes, hot food, 

coffee,                  

cold drinks & 

ice cream. 

OPEN 7 DAYS  A WEEK 

 

  52 Main Street St Marys 

  

     The Antenna Guy 

• Antennas  

• VAST (free to air 

by satellite)  

• TV tuning  

• Home entertainment setup  

• All areas serviced 

• Get clear reception anywhere! 

 

Call Josh 0408 388 322 / 6377 1150 
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THE VALLEY AND EAST COAST VOICE 

Avoca Post Office 

Avoca General Store 

The Farm Shed  -  Bicheno 

Fingal Post Office 

Chelle’s Place  -  Fingal 

Hayshed  -  Fingal 

Mathinna Post Office 

Coach House Restaurant  -  St 
Marys 

C & D’s IGA  -  St Marys 

Hilly’s IGA  -  St Marys 

Hilly’s IGA  -  St Helens 

St Marys Newsagency 

St Helens Newsagency 

Scamander Supermarket 

Mouth Café - Scamander 

is available at the following outlets: 

Printed and published by: 

Fingal Valley Neighbourhood House Inc. 

PO Box 322   

FINGAL 7214 

ISSUE 51.19 


